TOWN OF OAK GROVE, AR.
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
MAY 7, 2013
The town Council of the Town of Oak Grove met for the regular monthly meeting, May 7" in the
Town Hall. Mayor Jones called the meting to order and a quorum was established. On roll call the

following were present, Aldermen Josh Peden, Eugene Reynolds,Gary High and Alderwoman Leah

Morgan. Alderman Gary Gray was absent.

The first order of business the reading of April minutes, Alderman Josh Peden seconded by

Alderwoman Leah Morgan made a motion to accept the minutes as read . All voted in the affirmative.

The second order of business was the presentation of the bills. The Council checked and initialed the
bills. Alderman Josh Peden seconded by Alderwoman Leah Morgan made a motion to allocate money

to pay the bills. All voted in the affirmative.

A group of Oak Grove residents were present. Also present was David Kenny. He talked about helping
to obtain grants and set up a police department for the Town. Jason Hunt was also present, He talked

to the Council about helping to obtain grants and interest in becoming Chief.

Mayor Jones read ordinance #90-2013 and deemed it an emergency. On the first entire reading,
Alderman Gary High seconded by Josh Peden made a motion to accept. All Voted in the

affirmative. On the second reading by title only, Alderman Gary High seconded by Alderman
Eugene Reynolds made a motion to accept. All voted in the affirmative. On Third reading by title
only, Alderman Josh Peden seconded by Alderman Leah Morgan made a motion to accept. All voted

in the affirmative. \

Jason came back to the Council and answered some questions for the Council. Jason was told this is

contingent on the Town getting a grant. He said he was aware of that and he will help apply for some.



The Council went into executive session. The Council discussed Jason becoming Chief.
Alderwoman Leah Morgan seconded by Alderman Gary High made a motion to use Jason Hunt. All

voted in the affirmative.

Alderman Josh Peden seconded by Alderwoman Leah Morgan made a motion to apply for all grants
that are available. All voted in the affirmative.
Alderman Eugene Reynolds seconded by Alderman Gary High made a motion to adjourn. All voted

in the affirmative.
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